
Dear Chair and committee,

Please support HB 2969.  
Research shows that there is an increased prevalence of gum disease among those with diabetes, adding serious gum disease to 
the list of other complications associated with diabetes, such as heart disease, stroke and kidney disease. 

Regular dental visits and proper oral health care are important. Research suggests that treating gum disease can help improve 
blood sugar control in patients living with diabetes, decreasing the progression of the disease. Practicing good oral hygiene and 
having professional deep cleanings done by a dentist can help to lower HbA1c.

Not only are people with diabetes more susceptible to serious gum disease, but serious gum disease may have the potential to 
affect blood glucose control and contribute to the progression of diabetes. Research suggests that people with diabetes are at 
higher risk for oral health problems, such as gingivitis (an early stage of gum disease) and periodontitis (serious gum disease). 
People with diabetes are at an increased risk for serious gum disease because they are generally more susceptible to bacterial 
infection and have a decreased ability to fight bacteria that invade the gums.

Learning about proper oral health as a student, will lead to life skills that can help prevent diabetes complications later in life. 

Sincerely,

Laura Keller
Director State Government Affairs Oregon
American Diabetes Association 


